GENERAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

JACKRABBIT PORTAL

We use the JackRabbit Portal to register and keep track of students and classes. We also use this system to process ePayments. Please keep a current email on file. The email on your portal account is the email we will use to contact you about classes, payments and other important information.

GYM RULES

Only registered students, tumblers with signed forms and staff are allowed in the gym area. Equipment is not to be used without direct instructor supervision. Gymnasts should use the restrooms before class. No "horse play" will be tolerated at any time.

DROP OFF

The gym entrance is for gymnasts ONLY. Parents must use the main Lebron's entrance. Students may enter the gym area 5 minutes before their class starts. If you arrive earlier, you may wait with your child in the Lebron's area. Students must place their belongings in their cubby and sit in the cubby area until a coach brings them out to the floor.

PARENTS

Parents and family are welcome to stay during class and watch. However, students are not permitted to go in and out of the gym area during class unless they are using the restroom. There should be no prolonged interaction with gymnasts while they are in class. Please do not try to instruct or coach your child. This is for the safety of everyone. Parents are not required to stay during class.

CLASSES: Classes will be added as needed. All classes (days and times) are subject to change based on enrollment. You will be notified of any changes. At least 5 students are needed to keep a class open.

ATTIRE Girls need to be dressed in a leotard or gym shorts and tight fitted shirt. Long hair must be tied back. No jewelry (small earrings are fine). Boys must wear gym shorts and preferably a fitted gym shirt. No snaps, buckles or zippers as these could harm them during class activities. All gymnasts must be barefoot during class. Cubbies will be available for shoes, socks, clothing and other personal belongings. **Please have your gymnast bring a water bottle!**

SPECIAL PERFORMANCES This is the time to observe your child's progress and see all the fantastic skills they have mastered during the session. They will be excited to show off their new moves so please be present. Cell phones, chatter or other disruptions will not be tolerated. This is a time to bond with your gymnast and they will appreciate your undivided attention.